Earth Removal Committee

Minutes of 1/26/22
In attendance: Chairman Ieronimo, W. Garnett, M. Harrison, &
J. Nauen
Absent: D. Ward

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Ieronimo

Minutes of previous meeting and possible vote

Mr. Garnett motioned to approve to accept the minutes of November 17,
2021 with a correction to DDT and Edgewood Bogs LLC as partially
completed per Chairman Ieronimo, Mr. Harrison seconded with the
corrections. Mr. Nauen Abstained.

Vote 3 to 1 Abstention.

Alex Johnson and Sons location Map 83 Lot 1 - Permit status and
discussion of project completion

Chairman Ieronimo inquired to Ms. Maki and Mr. Nunes representing G.
Lopes about the time frame needed to complete the project. Mr. Nunes
stated that it was one half completed and stated another four to five years
to finish as the material is difficult to move. Mr. Garnett inquired about
the estimated remaining yardage and Mr. Nunes response was 200,000
cubic yards. Mr. Garnett stated that completing would be favorable to
the neighbors. Chairman Teronimo stated that he is favoring completion
in two years. Mr. Nunes stated that he would produce something
completed; Chairman Ieronimo suggested completing the outside by the
one year review and completion by the second year review. Mr. Garnett
encouraged the use of sea grass. Chairman Ieronimo stated the road
condition as swept. Mr. Nunes encouraged him to call if any complaints
are received. Mr. Nauen moved to amend the Order of Conditions Map
83 Lot 1 to be finished in two years, January of 2024, and reviewed in
November; Mr. Garnett seconded the motion. Unanimous.

VOTE 4100

Review of Site Visits December 4. 2021: Johnson and Sons and
Johnson Cranberries LTD.

Chairman leronimo stated progress to the Johnson and Sons where the
road is maintained. He stated no activity on the quiet side of the Johnson




Cranberries LTD site. Mr. Harrison inquired about remaining time to
complete the water hole; Chairman Ieronimo stated he would inquire.

Permit Closures; Federal Furnace, Paul & Kailin Foley, and Route
44 Development

Chairman Ieronimo spoke with Federal Furnace which is completed and
may request one more visit. He stated Route 44 as completed and the
first Foley project as completed and commented that it was nicely done.
The Committee members signed the closure forms. Mr. Harrison
inquired about what would happen if they did not get a signature from
the permit holder; Chairman Ieronimo stated he would address if
presented. Mr. Nauen suggested a statement attached if unsigned.

Review of Earth Removal account

Chairman Ieronimo stated the DPW received about $335,000 for repairs
and at no cost to the tax payers. Mr. Harrison suggested keeping the
permit active on the list unit the closure forms have been exccuted.

Review of Discriminatory Harassment Policy
The Committee signed the form.

Announcement of Darlene Whittemore’s resignation
Chairman Ieronimo stated the sad news for Ms. Whittemore’s departure.

The Committee displayed appreciation for her years of service. Ms.
Whittemore thanked them and that she enjoyed her time working with
the Committee for many years.

Set next meeting and adjourn

The next meeting is scheduled for February 23, 2022 at 7 pm. Mr. Nauen
motioned to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Garnett; Unanimous.
VOTE: 4100

The meeting ended at 7:41 pm.

Respectfuﬂy submitted,
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Darléne Whittemore, Earth Removal Secretary
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